Wnited States Senate

COMMITTEE ON
HOMELAND SECURITY AND GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6250

May 17, 2013

Patrick J. Fitzgerald

Director

Defense Contract Audit Agency
Department of Defense

8725 John J. Kingman Road, Suite 2135
Fort Belvoir, VA 22060-6219

Dear Mr. Fitzgerald:

On Thursday, June 20, 2013, the Subcommittee on Financial and Contracting Oversight
will hold a hearing regarding contract management at the Department of Energy. The purpose of
the hearing is to examine how the Department of Energy’s Office of Environmental Management
manages and oversees contracts for environmental remediation at nuclear sites.

To assist the Subcommittee in preparing for this hearing, I request that you provide
copies of all audits, conducted between 2002 and 2012, relating to the following companies’
work for the Department of Energy: CH2M Hill; URS; Bechtel; Fluor; Babcock and Wilcox;
Washington Group International; Parsons: and Energy Solutions.

[ request that you provide this information to the Subcommittee as soon as possible, but
in no case later than May 31, 2013.

[ appreciate your assistance with this request. Please contact Sarah Garcia with the
Subcommittee staff at (202) 224-5602 with any questions. Please send any official
correspondence relating to this request to Lauren_Corcoran@hsgac.senate.gov.

Sincerely,

Ohe CGali®©

Claire McCaskill

Chairman

Subcommittee on Financial and Contracting
Oversight

cc: Ron Johnson
Ranking Member
Subcommittee on Financial and Contracting Oversi ght



